

1st October 2021 - Weekly Newsletter

### Thank you

We would like to thank you for all the harvest donations that we have received. Kindness is such an important lesson for the children to learn, and it is a big part of our school values. Harvest Festival is one way we can teach the children about being kind and helping others.

## One-way System

We would like to politely remind parents about our one-way system for drop-off and collection. The one-way route goes down the ramp, into the school yard and out through the large gate at the bottom of the school yard. This system reduces congestion outside the school gates and means that we can safely hand over children at the end of the day. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

#### Book Club

In school, we have a book club. Children can contribute a small amount each week (50p for example) until they build up enough money to buy a book. Our books are sensibly priced, with some costing as little as £2. This is another way to encourage a joy of reading with your child. Any book club money should be clearly labelled in an envelope and sent in with your child on a Monday. Thank you.

## Congratulations to this week's achievers:

## Awards for week ending 01-10-2021

	Kindness	Pupil of the week	Learner of the week
Class	Nellie	Tommy	Leon
1	Kay	Kean	Tallentire
Class	Carter	Callum	Lyhla
2	Crooks	Crookall	Nicholson
Class	Skylar	Charlotte	Noah
3	Douthwaite	Corrigan	McGuinness
Class	Carla-Marie	James	Charlotte
4	Walker	Ridley	Creamer
Class	Ahmad	Malaki	Rafe
5	Osman	Earl-Connolly	Ellison-Tray
Class	Robyn	Harper	Jacob
6	Dougall	O'Sullivan	Martin

#### Attendance

Classes attendance this week:

1st Class 1	98%	2 <sup>nd</sup> Class 6	97%
3 <sup>rd</sup> Class 2	96%	4 <sup>th</sup> Class 5	90%
5 <sup>th</sup> Class 4	90%	6 <sup>th</sup> Class 3	86%

\*\*\* Whole School - 94% \*\*\*

# <u>Open Day Calls</u>

This week our teachers have been calling parents to update them on progress and how children are settling into school. The feedback from this was very positive and we hope that you found the calls useful and informative.

As the cold weather begins to set in, please make sure that your child comes to school in a sensible coat that is clearly labelled.

### Looking ahead

Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> October Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> October Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> October

- Rock it Archery (Additional PE day for Year 1 & 2)
- Kurling Festival (Year 2)
- Halloween Disco